## Simsbury Recycling Committee Meeting Town Hall Offices—Room 103 November 21, 2019 Subject to the Vote of Approval

Mary Turner, Chair, called the meeting to order at 6:35pm.

Joe Daly, Rosemary Fusco, Joan Miller and Mary Turner were present.

Public audience: Veronica Schmidt, student at UConn, studying Public Health was present to learn more about recycling.

Joan made a motion to approve the minutes of October 24, 2019, seconded by Joe. All agreed and motion carried.

Joan reminded us that China and India are no longer taking our recycling material. Recycling has become a problem.

Rosemary made a motion to table the agenda item 2019 Swap Shoppe Statistics, seconded by Joan. All agreed and motion carried.

Mary met with Tom Tyburski and Tom Roy and they had indicated that there will be several Fill-It stations and fountains added to the existing ones. The Silver Award was given to CT Sustainable for recycling efforts and the Fill-It program in addition to the multiple other efforts by the town of Simsbury.

Joan made a motion to approve the 2020 Recycling Committee's Meeting Schedule, seconded by Rosemary. All agreed and motion carried.

Walter Banzhaf received the Recycling Award for his efforts and willingness to help the Committee.

No new business.

At 6:50pm, Joe made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Rosemary. All agreed and motion carried.

Respectfully submitted by Rosemary Fusco